
Remake of a movie
Every once in a while a remake is made of a movie. Most of the
time it is because the first movie was very good, and they
think the remake will be as good. Such movies that come to my
mind are “The Thomas Crown Affair” (1999 and 1968) and “Oceans
Eleven” (2001 and 1960). Today I saw a remake of an different
sort.  One  that  was  made  because  the  first  movie  wasn’t
everything it could be. Today I saw “The Incredible Hulk”
(2008).

I’m going to try very hard not to give any big spoilers, I
won’t tell you the end or anything about the big battle we all
know I HULK movie should have. I just want to talk about what
was done right this time. The original HULK movie was one I
barely mention that I saw. From somebody who really likes
comic book movies (see other posts — shameless plug for my own
writing), The first Hulk really does not exist for me other
than a bad dream.

So what did the 2008 version of the HULK have? Let’s start
with the most important need of any movie. It had a very good
story  line  and  plot.  The  action  of  the  plot  drove  the
characters. The characters seemed to react and not act. All
the  characters,  from  the  leads  to  the  cameos  and  the
supporting to the CGI actors were believable. Could I tell it
was a CGI character, sure, but that did not detract from the
movie (Its about a comic book, should that really make a
difference?) But the CGI characters were believable. They had
expression and enough realism to be considered as other parts
of the story. This had a lot to do with the quality of the
story in addition to the quality of the actors.

Now  on  to  the  characters.  I’ve  seen  most  of  the  main
characters in at least one other movie. Some of these movies
were very memorable. I didn’t see those characters in this
movie. Again this is one of my best compliments to actors and
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writers. I don’t want to see an Elf princess as a respected
scientist, love interest in a movie that has no elves. I don’t
want to see an illusionist as a studious scientist either. I
didn’t see that. They became their characters, and the story
drove them, or they drove the story. This would have been a
good movie even if the comic never existed.

My rating —- This will be one I see again in the expensive
(stadium seating) theater. That, of course, means the DVD will
join my collection.

Slight spoilers… Things I liked because I liked the campy TV
show…. And I like comics

***************
Bruce Banner’s eyes when he changes to the Hulk look very
similar to the old TV show.

The lab equipment that is used to create the Hulk also looks a
lot like the old TV show.

At the beginning of the movie, Bruce Banner is watching TV, a
clip from the old Bill Bixby TV show “The Courtship of Eddie’s
Father” is on.

Bruce Banner using the line or trying “You won’t like me when
I’m angry”

Lou Ferrigno’s cameo and his being the Voice of the Hulk.

Stan Lee’s Cameo.

Tony Stark showing up during the movie.

The super soldier serum from WWII is mentioned.

There were others, but I can’t remember them now.


